Einstein PTA meeting
December 11, 2018
Began at 6:40 pm
Attendance: Debbie Olhoeft, Shawn Vanhorn, Shannon McMaster, Meredith Bane, Rebecca Emanuel, Michael Trice, Mea Fischelis, Sara Haueter, GSA student reps, Brigid, Caden & Geo. Scott Schiebler

Student reps from the GSA club at Einstein Went to the Gender Justice League and they were encouraged to enlist the PTA for support. Spoke about the gender-neutral bathrooms they lobbied for the new school. Also, discussed some of what was discussed at the league meeting.  Shoreline does not have any safe places for teen LGBQ spaces to meet and hang out.  They want the PTA to help support the launch for the search to find some safe hang out spaces.  They also want to go to city hall to see if the City of Shoreline will also help with this project. They are going to try to meet with the City Council in mid-January. 
Scott Schiebler- Parent from Einstein here to discuss the Memorandum of Understanding between the Shoreline Education Assoc and the Shoreline School District a school-based mental health support services for students. He is interested in getting the Einstein PTA’s support to include the middle schools in the mental health agreement.  Currently it is just the High schools. Scott really wants to promote mental health at the middle school level. 
Debbie Olhoeft- Motioned to approve meeting minutes from last month. They are all approved.
Treasurers report (Debbie) Michelle is gone for work.  We have about $1000 more on the newest report and there was also about $820 from the drop box and about $2400 in monthly donations that will be deposited.  No discussions as Michelle is not here.  Mea needs an updated PayPal list for the thank you notes to those that donated.  Will talk to Debbie on how to get that done.
Teacher appreciation: Shannon said it went great.  Had the perfect amount of food for the lunch. The next one is February 8th. 
Food Drive: Meredith- 426 meals in a can thus far. She has 5 drivers for Friday to get the food over to Kellogg. All in all it was a success.
Membership: Meredith entered 165 memberships thus far. Needs the paypal report on any new ones that have been done.
Volunteers- Shawn not getting email addresses to add to the volunteer list.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Debbie Olhoeft- Teacher grants- Nyla asked if there are teachers that want to apply for a grant how do determine who gets them. Debbie said it is a first come first serve program.  Mea suggested to send an email to the teachers to let them know that they need to submit their grant application soon. Discussion: Currently the deadline March 30th, but it should be the end of February instead. Ms. Haueter asked what amount of money is available for the grants.  We have a total of $2525 in the budget. We need to get some feedback from the staff to see what time frame works for them to utilize the money. Mea suggested maybe a fall deadline and a spring deadline.  Have a form and an email that goes out to the staff to remind them of the grant application. After discussion we decide on; end of October for the first deadline and then end of February as the spring deadline. Need to have the paper form ready for January when the school is back in session. 
Legislation- Kaye not here- nothing new.
Linda High cap leader for Einstein- Not here but sent in message- Shoreline High cap Assoc and the Shoreline PTA Council  are co-sponsoring, Austina de Bonte, president of the ?NW Gifted Child Assoc. She will be presenting her signature talk ”What Parents and Educators Need to Know about Smart Kids”. It will be at Shorewood High school Theater on Monday February 4th.
Rebecca Emanuel- State of the school- It is a hard time for some families over the holidays. The food drive will be helping a lot of families at the school.  Amber Langon will be giving a discussion, at the Shoreline Center, on January 17th from 6:30-8 to talk to parents about the effects of Vaping. Some physical things to look for and signs to look for. She is also going to go around to classes and discuss the issues that can happen from using it to the students. Rebecca has encountered adults that feel like it is not as big a deal as we think. Some kids do not realize they have nicotine in them. It will be a very important discussion for the parents and the students.

We will be skipping the January meeting and reconvene on February 12th, 2019.
Any new business- No.

Adjourned at 7:34pm



